Closing Remarks VECONAC 2019 Working Committee Meeting Siem Reap, 03-06 July 2019

Excellencies, Ladies and Gentlemen, and Members of the Working Group,

The Working Committee meeting has proudly come to a very fruitful ending. On behalf of Cambodia Veterans Association (CVA) and Veterans Confederation of ASEAN Countries (VECONAC) 2019, I am really honored to express my thanks and gratitude and I sincerely appreciate your physical and mental efforts and time to actively participate in and to share very good experiences, which was vital for such the successful Working Committee meeting with utmost closeness.

I believe the results of the Working Committee meeting will be the basis for preparation and arrangement for enhancing the effectiveness of the 32nd Executive Board Meeting and the 19th General Assembly, which will be held on 10 December 2019.

Before I end, I would like to wish Excellencies, Ladies and Gentlemen, and all the Working Group delegations good health, prosperity, success in all your endeavors and safe returns. I really hope that during your stay here in the glorious land of Angkor, you have learned the cultures and traditions of the Cambodian people, and we would like to invite you, heads of the delegation and all VECONAC delegates to attend the 32nd Executive Board Meeting and the 19th General Assembly in Phnom Penh, the Kingdom of Cambodia, under the high patronage of **Samdech Akkak Moha Sena Padei Techo Hun Sen, Prime Minister, and President of the Cambodia Veterans Association**, in the opening ceremony on 10 December 2019.

"VECONAC FOREVER, FOREVER VECONAC"

I would hereby like to declare the 2019 Working Committee Meeting close.

Thank you!